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Welcome back and hello to anyone that is just joining
us. | want to start with the results of the poll we had
during the break.

We want to start with two polls to get an idea of who
IS Joining us for this portion of our webinar. The first
poll is where are you calling from? Give results

The second poll is how long have you been a
member? Give answers

For those of you that are just joining us a few quick



housekeeping notes:

Please enter any of your questions in the question
section located on the pepp. We have two staff
members, Bret MaceyakDirector of Credentialing
and Marsha AndersoqQ Regional Conference
Coordinator, who will be monitoring those questions
and we will do our best to get all your questions
addressed.

As Is traditional, we will be giving a free registration to
YVSEUO &SI NQa O2yFSNBYyOS G2
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The following documents may be found and

downloaded in the handout section located just

under the question area.

aAydziSa 2F flad &SI NQa |
Annual Meeting Agenda

Annual meeting Report

Zoom Networking Links

PATH Intl. Committee Reports
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Lastly, after the Annual Meeting there is an option to
join of one of five networking sessions. Please
reference the Networking document in the handout
section with the different Zoom links assigned to the
different topics of discussion.



b2g
Trustees.

L QR

fA1S

g2

St O2YS 3

{ dzS



Sue
Welcome and call to order
Introduce Brandan



Approval
of Minutes
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Brandan

Minutes were distributed by email

You can also find a copy in the resource room to download

Are there any corrections to the minutes? If so, please put your correction in the
guestion section located on the pamp.

Bret¢ any corrections posted?

Make a motion to accept the minutes

O0{KIyy2y gAtf &aSO2yRO® LT GKSNBQa | 3fAd
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Devon will tell you when enough members have voted. You should be able to see the
results in the poll section of the peyp. Provide the resuli® minutes have been

approved.

Bring Sue back
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been a year since our last annual meetqig feels much longer than that. So much
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to think about much else these days.

| want to give kudos to all of our members and centers that have focused so hard on
finding ways to continue to meet the needs of the participants and their families

through this mess. Also to the PATH Intl. CEO Kathy Alm, her leadership team, and

the entire PATH Intl. staff who have also found amazing ways to continue to support

our members and centers in their struggle. All of you have my undying respect.

| 26 SOSNE A0Qa 62NIK NBYSYOSNRAY3I GKIFG GKS
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association, we accomplished this year NOT related to the virus.

We implemented an update of the strategic plan, including new PATH Intl. mission

and vision statements that more accurately reflect who we are today.

We implemented the new Certified Therapeutic Riding Instructor (CTRI) credential.
lfY2ahd wpnn NBIAAGSNBR f S@St AyadNHzOi2 N
FTANERGU YAYS OFYyRARFGSE ySofte | OONBRAGSR |
process.

Thanks to the quick actions of our CEO and her leadership staff midyear, the financial



position of the association is still very stable in spite of the impact of the pandemic.
a2NB RSOGFAf [o62dzi GKFEG Ay GKS ¢NBIF &dzNBNQ
We have implemented a new database that better meets the needs of members, and

has provided enormous efficiencies to the staff that must manage the data.

Coming soonthe BoT recently approved the proposal to completely update the

current website and the software needed to operate it, making it easier to maintain

All things considered, a challenging year and a year we can all be proud of. | am
personally so proud to be a part of an Association that continually, no matter what
the difficulty, no matter how many viruses you want to throw at us, strives to be
better.



Presidenti
Award
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President to an individual or group of individuals who have, with enthusiasm and
dedication, supported the President and endeavored to bring about the success of
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| truly regret that we cannot be on the stage together to share that box of Kleenex. |
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many accomplishments:

She holds a double major from U of N. Carolina, an MBA from Weems Graduate

School at Meredith College and an Advanced-Rarfit Leadership Certificate from

Duke University

Her career spans 30 years of leadership in both for profit and nonprofit businesses,
including serving as the Executive Director of the American Morgan Horse Association
and American Morgan Horse Educational Charitable Trust for nine years, and for the

last four years as the President of the American Horse Council.

In addition to those weighty responsibilities, she has found time and treasure to

invest heavily in the success of PATH Intl. Just a few of the accomplishments from the
many, many hours she has invested in our association:

Served as the Chair of the PATH Intl. Marketing and Development Committee, and as



President of PATH Intl. Board of Trustees

Is an active member of the Society of Visionaries, and for six years led the annual
Visionaries events sometimes in costume!!

Provided leadership and oversight for the development of the PATH Intl. strategic plan
as a board member, and most recently led the update of the strategic plan as-a non
board member which resulted in the current PATH Intl. mission and vision
statements. That was no small task!!

And she is here today in support of the 2020 PATH Intl. Annual Meeting. Julie | am so
LINPdzR (2 06S Fo0fS G2 ylIYS @2dz a GKS NBOA
Award. | wish | could hand you the plaque and give you a hug!!! Instead, would you
please start your video and unmute yourself and say a few words.

YR y26 LQR fA1S (G2 AYOUNRRdzOS YAY . SNHIAN
annual report and elections results.
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Voting Process for Trustees and

All votes were
received and recorded
at the administrative
offices of PATH Intl.
located at 8670 Wolff
Court, Westminster,
Colorado.

K

Ballots were
distributed on August
30 and returned no
later than September
30.

Representatives

v/

CEO, Kathy Aim and
two of the PATH Intl.
staff & Brandy Minardi,
Receptionist/Member
Services Rep and Katie
Clow, Membership and
Education Manager
reviewed the ballot
count on October 1

i
Ala

Results were certified
to the existing and
elected Trustees and
Region
Representatives within
ten days of the count -
on October 1.
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PATH Intl. Board of Trustees

Lynn K. Petr Cliff Williamson
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Lynn K. Petr is the Executive Director of Shangi herapeutic academy of Riding in
Tennessee. She is also an Advanced Level Instructor, &lteadsitor for

Accreditation and an Equine Specialist in Mental health. In addition, Lynn has helped
PATH Intl. grow and thrive by serving on several committees, work groups and task
forces. Lynn joined PATH Intl. on Oct. 2, 1979 and is a lifetime member.

Cliff Williamson is the Director of Health and Regulatory Affairs for the American
Horse Council based in Washington D.C. For the past year, Cliff has been serving on
the PATH Intl. Governance Committee, bringing his knowledge and expertise as an
administrator and as an advocate for the social, economic and legislative interests of
the equine industry.



PATH Intl. Membership Outreach
Committee
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PATH Intl. Membership Outreach
Committee

Jen Donahue

Region 8 Kristen Marcus
Region 10

Introduce Ed
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Overview

Audit Results & IRS Tax Form 990 Update

AOur financial statements are accurately presented
for fiscal period 19/20 as reported by our auditors,
Altruic Advisors.

ANo significant findings or issues were noted.
ANo deficiencies in internal controls were noted.

AWwe will post the audited financial statements on the
website after the conference.

AThe IRS 990 will be completed and posted in mid -
February.

P AT H
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Financial Update

Business Performance

A Our net assets grew to $1,046,980 or 9.1% in fiscal

period 19/20 compared 18/19.

A We had a net gain from our operations of $87,135 or up
122.1% for the fiscal period 19/20 compared to 18/19.

FY19/20 FY18/19 FY17/18
(audited) (audited) (audited)
OPERATING RESULTS
Total Revenue $2,817,863 $2,737,256 $2,802,938
Total Expense ($2,730,728) ($2,698,027) ($2,619,590)
Net Gain / (Loss) $87,135 $39,229 $183,348
BALANCE SHEET
Total Assets $1,976,775 $1,900,552 $1,794,716
Total Liabilities ($929,795) ($940,707) ($874,100)
Net Assets $1,046,980 $959,845 $920,616
PATH

INTERNATIONAL
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Sources of Revenue

Development, Source of Revenue
o FY 2019-20

Admin &

Credentialing, Marketing, 0%

14%

Membership,
38%
Programs

Grants, 19%

Education, 24%




Allocation of Resources

Allocated Expense
FY 2019_20 Administration,

11%

Development, 2%

Membership,

INTERNATIONAL
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Net Assets

Net Assets

FY 2017 FY 2018 FY 2019

® W/O Donor Restrictions ® W/ Donor Restrictions

FY 2020
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Summary

In summary, our financial picture is solid and
healt hy f or t he U PN
why:

ANet assets continue to grow.

ASpending on administration is consistent with
benchmark standards.

AFinancial statements are accurately presented
and in accordance with Generally Accepted
Accounting Principles (GAAP).

AStrong controls are in place to prevent errors

and to provide oversight.
P&l H
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Introduce Kathy
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Thank you, Ed.

Thank you to all of the trustees who give of their time and expertise to successfully
lead PATH Intl.

My report for this annual meeting is a little bit different this year, partly due to time
but mostly due to the pandemic dominating our thoughts and actions for the last 10
months.

. STF2NB L 2dzYld Ayid2 Y& NBLRNI>X LQR fA1S O
Annual Meeting
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organization

For starters, it quickly became and remains a top priority to consistently monitor
mandates for Colorado as well as the rest of the country and the impact on the
members and the organization

19



ABulletin
AFree Webinars
AEducation Discounts

AExtended Center
Renewal Grace Period

ADeferred Accreditation
ACertification

AVideo submission
acceptance

Alncrease in Participant
Scholarships

ARegion networking

events P AT H
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We continually assess this impact and provided the following in response:

A free COVID19 focused bulletin to keep members up to date with pandemic
information. To date, 30 bulletins and 3 special communications have been provided
to the members to keep them safe and functioning.

7 Free webinars to date

COVIBEL9 Impact: Navigating the Present and Planning
for the Future for your Center and Participants

Resuming Services Strategically and Safely, Approaching
the future with mindful intention

Window of Tolerance: Knowing When Sglre is
Critical

20



You can find the bulletins and free webinars on our website. Just click on the
COVID19 Resources banner on the right side of the front page of the website.

Education Discounts : Education Discouni® support PATH Intl. Members during
the pandemic lockdown, all previously recorded webinars and-paat conference
recordings were discount 50% (available for only $10 each) and the 2020 PATH Intl.
Virtual Conference was discounted by almost $70.

Center Renewals: Extended Center Renewal Grace Rgfioe grace period for

center membership was extended two months. addition to the extension, centers
who renew prior to December 31, 2020 will be able to keep their original join

date. Centers were also encouraged to take advantage of the payment plans offered
for center renewals.

Deferred Accreditation: Premier Accredited Center Members with a lapse date
between April 1, 2020 and June 30, 2021 were given ayeae extension to their

lapse date. In addition, the accreditation for the 2021 renewal cycle will be
discounted.

Video submission acceptance: The Riding Certification
Subcommittee developed parameters by which
Registered TRI candidates who have met specific
eligibility requirements can complete initial certification
testing via video.

Certification:

Certification subcommittees have conducted monthly
assessments of acceptable amendments to certification
processes and procedures

50% off of the certification maintenance fee was given
April through May 31, 2020

Additional testing window added for CTRI certification
candidates in June 2020

Credentialing Council extended Registered TRI
certification program from December 31, 2020 to June
30, 2021

Credentialing Council extended transition deadline for

20



the CTRI credential from December 31, 2020 to June 30,
2021

Threeto-sixmonth extensions granted on Registered TRI
applications, IT letters and video resubmissions

All IT letters issued January 1, 2019, and later extended
to be valid through June 30, 2021

Participant scholarshipstwo $10,000 disbursements,

28 recipients

20



PATH Intl.
COVIDB 19

response for ASecured PPP Loan

the ARemote Staff
organization AVirtual Meetings
AGradual Re -

opening of Office
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For PATH Intl. as an organization, the staff stepped up to the challenge of serving the
members and credentialed professionals in a very different landscape.

We secured a Paycheck Protection Program loan, which provided the financial

breathing space to retain staff and learn to work in a different way.

Within a week and just before it was mandated, Carrie Garnett, ensured that all staff

had the technology necessary to allow them to answer phones, respond to email and

work on projects from home. Staff embraced this technology and made a seamless
transition to serving members and credentialed professionals from their homes,

N} §KSNJ 6Ky G4KS 2FFA0So® 2S Y2QSR G2 OAN
since so many of our meetings have been virtual for a long time. But we had to learn

how to do virtual retreats and afitaff meetings using zoom instead of sharing a
O2yFSNBYyOS NR2YO® L YAaa GKS FLFOS G2 FI1O
flexibility and commitment.

We started to gradually repen the office as mandates were changed. However, we

FNBE aidAff fAYAGSR G2 2yteée FTAOBS LIS2L S Ay
typically only have two or three.

Staff safety and effectively serving the members and credentialed professionals are

our priorities.

21



Surveys
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Survey data shows positive trends

Thank you to everyone who generously shared their
time by participating in survey work to provide a
snapshot of how PATH Intl. Members are faring
many months into the pandemic.

The word cloud shown here is comprised of the
most-used words in the open-ended questions you

answered. Please know you are not alone.

There were encouraging trends in the data with

22



most centers offering services at some level and
individuals returning to the payroll at their

centers. No surprise, and happily, we can report

the biggest uptick came from centers who in April

reported less than 1% were providing full services.

In August that number had grown to 15%. Partial

services have increased from 16% in April to 67% in
August. 84% of centers reported suspending

services in April, but that number has now dropped

to only 15%. 80% of centers are operating again

with paid staff. 52% of centers report operating

with a full staff oOoper wusua
previously. 85% have welcomed back volunteers.

| t6sS no surprise centers ar
with safety for everyone, and ever -important

funding.

Karen Province, center member representative in our
2FFAOSE fa2 YIFIRS mMmm LIK2YS
renewed. She was unable to connect directly with 70 of
those centers. Of the centers she did speak with, 11 had
closed but said their decision to close was not COVID19
related. It was due to retirement, personal issues and/or
challenges that began before the pandemic. 28 did not
renew but were still operating. Some had changed their
mission, some had financial issues, and some were no
longer interested in PATH Intl. center benefits. 19 of the
centers expressed their intention to renew. Our center

22



renewal rate stayed fairly consistent from previous years,
although we are aware that we may see a bigger impact
in 2021.

Of those we talked to, the statistics remained the same
to pre-covid times. However, more centers than usual
did not renew that we were unable to find out why.
For individuals, the biggest and most positive data
swings were in employment numbers corresponding
with the center data. While 58% of respondents
reported they are back to working onsite, still 33%
report working some remote hours. Centers have
been very creative and resourceful with virtual
programming, and we predict many centers will
continue to provide this service is some capacity

for the near future and beyond! Also speaking to

the resilience of individuals in EAAT, despite these
tough times, 92% of respondents plan to continue
their involvement with EAAT.
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Workshops/Certifications
Region Conferences

International Conference

INTERNATIONAL

Workshops and certifications:

Were temporarily suspended at the beginning of April
through May in observance and support of the increased
number of extended shelten-place and stayat-home
mandates to mitigate the spread of COMID. They
slowly resumed in June and continue to increase in
frequency with host sites and faculty/evaluators
ensuring extra precautions are taken to safeguard the
wellbeing of attendees.

Developed biosecurity guidelines for host sites and
evaluators to follow to ensure safe delivery of-site
events

23



Host site webinar to support host sites in preparing for
on-site events in the time of COVID

Region Conferences and Networking

FY 19.20 5 regions were able to hold their regional
conferences, 5 regions had to cancel, one region held
state meetings

FY 20.21 2 have cancelled, 2 have switched to virtual, 1
holding state meetings, 3 undecided, and 3 still
scheduled all of this subject to change depending upon
the pandemic

Each region has been given a zoom account. To date,
regions have held over 70 networking events to stay
connected.

International conference: The 2021 conference will be
held Thursday October 14aturday October 16 in

Concord/Charlotte, North Carolina at the Embassy Suites

Charlotte¢ Concord Golf Resort and Spa.

2 SQR fA1S (2 R2 IYy2GKSNJ LI2f
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when you will feel comfortable attending a PATH intl.
SOSYyid Ay LISNBER2YKE
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Reference written reports in resource area and on website
Introduce Ed
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Racial
Diversity,
Equity &
Inclusion
Work Groug

Ed Milford
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Diversity & Inclusion

First Name | Last Name Industry/PATH Intl. position
Ed Milford Treasurer
Kathy Alm CEO
Cliff Williamson |American Horse Council/PATH Intl. Board of Trustees
Denise Colon CTRI, ESMHL
Dr. Hallie Sheade Center Staff, CTRI, ESMHL
Jamie Sin Tung LauCenter Staff, CTRI
Kristy Newstrom  |Center Staff, CTRI, RTRI
Leilani Warrick Instructor, CTRI
Lena Masri Center Staff, CTRI, ESMHL, RTRI
Merriam Mashatt Board Member, Instructor, CTRI, ESMHL, RTRI
Nichole Boyd Instructor in Training
Pat Sayler Adminstrative Staff, RTRI for 34 yrs, retired
Dr. Veronica |Lac Founder & Exec. Director-HERD Institute, CTRI, ESMHK
Veronika Williams Exercise Physiologist, Instructor in Training PA T H
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Introduce Shannon Middleton with the
Membership Outreach Committee report



Membership
Outreach
Committee

Shannon
Middleton

Shannon Middleton
Bring Kathy back
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Membership -Centric

Pandemic Response

Scenario Planning

Strategic Plan
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We continue to remain membership centric in our focus. As we look to the future,
we do so always asking the questipwhat do our members and our credentialed
professionals need?

We will also continue to monitor the pandemic and the response our members,
credentialed professionals and industry need from us

We will be doing scenario planning for the organization, to ensure ongoing
sustainability and services

The strategic plan continues to guide us as we make decisions on where to put our
resources. The board and staff review the strategic plan on an ongoing basis,
prioritizing and reprioritizing the goals based on the current climate.

Because of the resilience of you, the important work that you do, and the ongoing
hard work of the board leadership and staff, | have hope. Know that we are here to
support you as you navigate the challenges of the current world.

Introduce Ross
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It is the responsibility of the PATH Intl. immediate past president to convene a
nominating committee and propose a slate of officers for approval by the full board

of trustees.

Bylaws state the committee should include a trustee who is not eligible to serve as an
officer due to term limits or who is not interested in an officer position.

Outgoing trustee, Patti Coyle generously accepted the request to serve in that
position.

As CEO, Kathy Alm serves on the committee as avatng member.

The committee also consults with the president and other trustees.
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President:
Sue Becklenberg

Board Of Treasurer:

Ed Milford

Trustees Secretary:
O.I:.I:I cers Robin Krueger

Past President:
Ross Braun

Officer at Large:

Brandan Montminy

At our September board meeting, trustees elected the following officers.
Sue Becklenberg as president,

Ed Milford as treasurer,

Robin Krueger for secretary,

Brandan Montminy as darge officer, and

For my last year on the board, | will serve as immediate {passident.

PATH Intl. is more than fortunate to have a superb leadership team consisting of 14
dedicated and talented trustees receiving support and guidance from a dedicated and
talented staff and further supported by wonderfully dedicated and talented volunteer

leadership in our committees, councils, and task forces. With pleasure, all my thanks.

Invite Sue back
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Outgoing
Board of
Trustees
Member

Patti Coyle

Thank you!

Sue

Patti was on the Board from 2042D20

Sheserved as Board Secretary and Governance Chair

In her time on the Governance committee, she was instrumental in creating and
refining processes and policies that keep the board on track and moving forward.
New trustee orientation, Advancement and mentoring plans, to name a few of her
latest projects.
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